Episcopal Church Women - Diocese of South Dakota

Fall Meeting – September 27, 2019

Trinity Church, Pierre, SD

Opening:

The fall meeting of the Episcopal Church Women, Diocese of South Dakota was called to order at 10:00am by President, Diana Regan.

Invocation:

Prayers by Rev.Twila Two Bulls, Remembrance of Sister Saints.

Adoption of Agenda:

Motion made by Lisa Kautz to adopt the agenda, second by Linda Simmons, motion carried.

Present:

Board members: Diana Regan, President; Vicki Sweet, Vice President; Lisa Kautz, Treasurer and Irene Rondell, Secretary. 19 Guests introduced themselves.

Secretary’s Report:

Irene Rondell read the minutes from previous ECW meeting held on June 1, 2019. Corrections made: Lisa not Cora moved $1,000 from general account to the business market savings account and Vicki Sweet was not present.

Motion made by Holly to approve previous meeting minutes with corrections, second by Cora. Motion carried.

Honored Woman:

Vicki Sweet, Vice President presented our honored woman, Jean Lacher with a plack and silver dish. Jean gave a thank you speech.

Treasurer’s Report:

Lisa Kautz handed out the income/expense report and also a proposed budget for 2020 She stated that our financials have been audited. Diana had a question, the CPC dues of $35.00? No contact has been received from the National Office. On the proposed budget, Executive Board support $150.00? It is used for office supplies, stamps, etc. Motion made by Robin to accept the budget and proposed budget, second by Barb H. motion carried.

Reports:

Scholarship: Sandy Magnavito reported that 4 scholarships were given out. 1 applicant came in but we were out of money, she can apply next year. We should ear mark a portion of a fundraiser for scholarships. Carol Cloud Eagle reported about scholarships given out by the St. Mary’s school. Dottie LeBeau is the head of this, we should contact her and get more information. Diana stated that a motion was made and passed for 2-$750 scholarships to be given out in 2018. 4 were given out in 2019 with the money we had on hand.

NOTE: Bishop Elect Jonathan Foltz came in and thanked the ECW for all they do. Diana reminded us that we need 4 delegates to Triennial. They receive $1,500 apiece.

Proposal: Holly suggested a one-time $1,000 honoriaum for scholarships. We would need donations to reach $1,000. Eventually establish an endowment.

Tabled: Honoriaum Proposal, will discuss further.

Lunch Break at 11:40 – returned at 12:35.

United Thank Offering (UTO):

Linda Simmons handed out a written report. Fall UTO Ingathering due by November 15, 2019 and the Spring UTO Ingathering is due by June 15, 2020. She also has a lot of supplies, information materials, brochures on UTO and CPC Coordinators.

Alter Guild:

Vicki Sweet stated the Vestments and Stoles are free for the taking. Provided some linens and packets about the linens. In 1987 the ECW Quilt was displayed at Convention and it still is ongoing today. There is also a book on the history of the Quilt.

Annual Project:

Diana Regan stated that next year (2020) will be a South Dakota project, we gave to the Gaza Strip this year.

Motion made by Mary Olson for the cycle to run from spring to spring. 1. South Dakota- Local (2020), 2. Puerto Rico-National (2021), 3. Gaza Strip-International (2022) second by Sandy Magnavito. Motion carried.

Discussion: Diana stated that she sent a letter to the Bishop asking for the needs of South Dakota (example: BSA Jr. Camp at St. James, Enemy Swim), she will give a copy to Eileen. Holly stated that the President and Vice President should not be elected at the same time. The terms of the Executive board was discussed.

Motion made by Lisa Kautz to establish a committee to amend the election process stated in the By-Laws, 3 committee members will be needed, second by Holly. Motion carried

NOTE: 2 ladies volunteered, Mary Olson and Fay Hersey.

Old Business: None discussed

New Business: Election of President and Vice President

President: Julie G. declined, Robin B. declined. Eileen Grinnell accepted the nomination. Robin B. read her biography.

Motion made by Jean Lacher to close nominations and accept Eileen Grinnell as our President and vote by acclamation, second by Barbie. Motion carried.

* Eileen gave an acceptance and thank you speech.

Vice-President: Holly Mosely was the only applicant.

Motion made by Barb Simpson to close nominations and vote by acclamation, second by Barb Halverson. Motion carried. Holly Mosely is our new Vice-President.

The spring ECW meeting will be held on April 25, 2020 at 11:00am. The officers will meet at 10:00am

Closing:

Episcopal Church Women’s prayer read in unison.

Adjourned at 1:50pm by Diana Regan.

Respectfully Submitted,

Irene Rondell

ECW Secretary

